
     All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc 
Monthly General Meeting Minutes 

Emu Park Life Saving Club 
19th  September 2021 

 

  

  
 

Meeting Opened:  11.05am 
 
Apologies:  Colleen & Steve Cooling, Janelle & Wayne Menzies, Matt & Tracie Walker, Lloyd & McShell 

Cross, Laurie Hamilton, Graham & Beth Hubbert, Sue Misselbrook, Kerry Cavanagh, Jack & Rae 
Cowie, Peter Breed, Chris and Malcom Toop, Alan Teichmann, Gerry Ross, Ellen & Ron Caird, Mary 
& Gary Benney, Kerry Clarke, Jacko Thomson, Michael Buckland, Bert & Kaye Edwards. 

 

Attendance:     As per the sign on sheet  
 
Welcome:   Club president Hayden MacKinnon welcomed Bruce Bentley’s friend Stephanie and 

welcomed back to the club Simon Waight.  

 
Previous Minutes:  As per newsletter, website and Facebook page.   
 
  Moved: Shelly Farrow  Seconded:  Jamie Irwin 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Reports for June, July and August have been submitted for various reasons they 

have not been submitted over the last few months 

 
June Report 
Incoming: $3,505.00 
Outgoing: $769.58 
Reconciled Balance: $6,608.46 

Moved:  Glen Hamilton  Seconded: Joy Elmes 
July Report 
Incoming: $1850.00 
Outgoing: $200.00 
Reconciled Balance: $8123.55 

Moved: Glen Hamilton  Seconded: Chris Hensley 
August Report 
Incoming: $620.00 
Outgoing: $5112.79 
Reconciled Balance: $3630.76 

 
Moved:    Glen Hamilton   Seconded:  Bruce Bentley 

 



 
 
Correspondence:  
 
Incoming Newsletters: all newsletters that come in via email will now be forwarded to club members 

via email as facebook no longer will allow PDF files to be put on. 
 
Incoming General:  Membership forms and payment from Brian Wild and A Mittlestadt, membership 

cheques received from J Mikkesen and D & V Pamenter, also membership payment from David 
Eyles, renewal notice from Office of Fair Trading and return to sender from Dan Connolly and Bruce 
Matchoss. Thank you card from Trevor and Linda Mann. 

 
Outgoing:  Receipts and membership cards mailed to new members and membership that have renewed 

their yearly membership dues. Condolence card to Trevor and Linda Mann, Deborah Connolly and 
Glestelle Kahl. 

 
  Moved: Brett Tregilles   Seconded: Chris Hensley 
 
 
Business arising from Minutes / New Business 
 
 
Club Events 
 
Club Outings 
 
• Open Dinner and Cruise Night - 1st Saturday of every month – if members go to Redhill they need 

to purchase something from the Café which then gives them a legitimate reason for being there as 
they are patronizing one of the shops. 

 

• Saturday Night Twilight Cruise and Chat –  6.30pm – Colour Fountain Central Park in Murray. Next 

meeting 9th October. 
 
• The end of month Beach cruise –    Last Sunday of the month, Meeting at the end of Norman Road 

for a 9.30am depart, heading to the old railway station at Yeppoon to pick up any coast members 
approximately 10am.  Decision on where to go is then made by the club.  Next event  26th October. 

 
Midweek Runs 
 
 • Monday 25th October – Morning tea at Lagoons Yeppoon.  Departing from end of Norman 

Road at 9.30am 

 
 
 
 
Club Meetings 



 
 
• October Meeting – Sunday 17th -  We have arranged this venue especially for the children in 

our club but it should be enjoyable for all our members.  4 Mile Farm do a lot of work within the 
disability sector and also provide horses for children to do Pony club who do not have their own 
horses or ponies, transport of horses, riding tack and subsidise uniforms etc.  

           They do not usually open up on a Sunday but are going to open for our club.  We do need an RSVP 
for this event so they can arrange staff for the petting farm.  We will need to give them numbers for 
adults and children.  A nice outing to bring along the grandchildren.  

           RSVP 6th October info@allclassicmotorclubcq.com 
            Meeting at Central Park in Murray Street for a 9.45am depart.  Time allocated out at the farm is to 

1pm. 

 
General Business 
 
 
• Memberships are now due if you have not yet paid your membership dues it is time to do so to 

avoid the $10 late penalty fee that come into play on the 1st of September. 
 
Family Membership $35.00.  
Single Membership. $30.00 
 
Account Details 
Westpac Bank 
All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc 
BSB: BSB 034210 
Account No. 327015 
 
PLEASE REMEMBER…. 
ALL bank transactions MUST include your name or membership number for  
ease of identification so your membership renewal can be processed  
promptly! 
or 
PO Box 8420 Allenstown QLD 4700  
 
We currently have an unclaimed family membership paid on the 21st June, if you haven’t received your 

membership card and receipt please let us know and hopefully we can find its owner. 

 
• Rocky Swap –  Hayden and Glen thanked all members that volunteered for the Swap and also 

thanked Steve and Jamie for also being on the committee, everyone did a wonderful job.  Numbers 
were down to previous years but it was anticipated that would happen.  Rotary are giving the club 
$10,000.00 which is down from previous years but it above the formula for what they usually use to 
work out the amount that goes to the club. 

 

• New SIV Rules and Regulations – There have been a few changes to SIV regulations including 

fines.  Below are the new regulations, it is your responsibility to ensure you know and understand 
all SIV regulations. 
SIVS Matters (Special Interest Vehicle Scheme)  
https://www.qld.gov.au/transport/registration/fees/concession/special-interest 
(a)  Continuing Club Membership Mandatory  



The biggest change commenced on 1 September with the new Regulation which provides for SIVS  
registration. The SIVS Guidelines include conditions issued under that Regulation.  
 
Previously, it was only necessary to belong to an Incorporated Vehicle Club (or Association) to 
obtain SIVS registration for the first time, but there was no legal obligation to remain a member 
thereafter. Clubs were often frustrated by people joining to access SIVS, but then never renewing.  
 
From now on, it is a condition of SIVS registration that the vehicle operator must belong to an 
Incorporated Vehicle Club. There are 2 new provisions to note:  
 
(i)  The SIVS Concession Registration must be removed if the registered operator is no longer a  
current member of an incorporated car club or association , and  
 
(ii)  Use of the vehicle while not a member (or in contravention of any other SIVS restriction eg  
driving to and from work) now carries a penalty of up to $2757 for vehicles up to 4.5 tonnes 2 
and $8271 for heavier vehicles.  
 
The only exception is where an owner lives in a remote area or is unable to access an appropriate  
club, they may be eligible for an exemption from the club membership requirement . 
 
The responsibility is on individuals to comply, not clubs, but if you are aware of former members 
who are not members of other clubs using their vehicles illegally a quiet word might be 
appropriate. It is in all our interests to try to prevent abuse of the generous concession, or the right 
might be taken away.  
That said, Clubs are not required to police this.  
(b)  Retention of SIVS dating and membership forms  
To obtain SIVS registration, you need to submit to TMR evidence from your club as to the vehicle’s  
age and your current membership. These records are kept by the Department for 7 years and 
individual members should keep copies as well. There is no obligation on clubs to keep copies of 
these or  
records of those for whom they have been provided.  
(c)  Road Test Radius  
At one of the 2 recent Qld Govt inquiries, there was a recommendation that the radius be extended 
to 50kms from the existing 15km radius, particularly for heavy vehicles. After extensive canvassing  
within TMR and beyond, it was decided to keep the radius at 15kms, on the basis that is a sufficient  
driving area within which to get a vehicle properly warmed up.  
 
Timed Events on Public Roads  
There was a question about what events would be legal and what wouldn’t. What are banned are :  
(a) Races between vehicles  
(b) Record breaking attempts  
(c) Any trial of the speed of a vehicle (I assume this means a top speed attempt)  
(d) Any competition to test the skill of a driver, or the reliability or mechanical condition of any 
vehicle where the prize value exceeds $100.  
Permits can be obtained to conduct the above events. Conditions are strict, as is to be expected.  
Timed events are OK provided there is no suggestion of incitement to break any road rules etc.  
  
Summary 
SIVS News: Continuing Club Membership Now Mandatory  
Previously you only had to belong to a an incorporated vehicle club or association to obtain SIVS 
Registration for the first time, and many owners then allowed their club membership to lapse – 
while maintaining  



SIVS registration. There is now a legal requirement to maintain membership of at least one club to 
have SIVS registration or use a SIVS registered vehicle. Penalties now apply and the SIVS 
Registration must be surrendered if membership lapses.  
In addition to the penalties, both Third Party and Comprehensive Insurance entitlements may be 
put at risk if a SIVS-registered vehicle is involved in an accident and the registered operator’s club 
membership has lapsed.  
The obligation is on individuals, not clubs, to ensure continuing club membership.  
The only exception is where an owner lives in a remote area or is unable to access an appropriate 
club, and they have obtained an exemption from the club membership requirement.  
 

 
• Rockhampton Special School’s graduation is on Wednesday 17th November - they 

need 10 cars and 2 cars that 2 students are in wheelchairs and can’t come out of them so we are 
looking for ideas of what we can possibly arrange for these 2 students, even if they are only just 
brought through at the very end for the drop off.  If you can help contact Hayden on his phone 
0435044597, you can leave Hayden a message if he doesn’t answer.  Hayden doesn’t finish work 
until after 5pm. 

 
• North Rockhampton Special School Graduation – Friday 19th November –  7 cars are 

needed – meeting at the river bank for photos 4.45pm.  Trip to conclude 6pm at the Jockey Club.  .  
If you can help contact Hayden on his phone 0435044597, you can leave Hayden a message if he 
doesn’t answer 

 
• Membership Draw – Winner was member number Leanne Ross 758 sorry have to be here to 

win. 
 
 
Up Coming Events 
 

• Australian Caravan Club 
 
14TH NATIONAL MUSTER - ROCKHAMPTON SHOWGROUNDS 
Hosted by local branch ACC CAPRICORNIA TOURERS 
YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN OUR MEMBERS AT OUR ‘BIG DAY IN’ AT THE 
ROBERT SCHWARTEN BUILDING IN THE SHOWGROUNDS 
COME AT 8.30 am ON WEDNESDAY 13TH OCTOBER FOR A DELICIOUS MORNING TEA  
Prepared by the FITZROY RIVER LIONS CLUB 
As our selected CHARITY GROUP this year, they will receive all the proceeds of this event. 
You can then stay as long as you wish to enjoy the following events and mingle with our  
ACC members from local and many other areas – 
MINI MARKET STALLS, TRADE DISPLAYS & LOCAL GUEST SPEAKERS, A MOVIE 
ROCK ART, CHARITY BOOK STALL, CLYDESDALE HORSE & CARRIAGE RIDES, FOOD STALLS 
PLAY THE ROCKY ‘NO BULL’ GAME, DISPLAYS INCL. CLASSIC CARS & BIKES & LIVE LOCAL BAND 
Enjoyable activities for both men and women – especially if interested in caravanning 
COST: $10.00  
BOOKINGS & PAYMENT to be received by: 6th 
th OCTOBER 2021 
CONTACT: Joyce Watts 0409576035 or Mary Benney 0409475030 

 
 



 
• Theodore 100 year Governors Arrival Re-enactment. Saturday 28th May 2022 
 
• Classics By The Dawson (Baralaba) – Sunday 29th May 2022  
             With these two events being on the same weekend and located relativly close together it may be an 

opportunity yo make a weekend of it and attend both events. 

 
 
Meeting Closed:   11.43am 


